

Yorkshire Branch



Branch Meeting Minutes – 13th May 2015

Venue - The Marsh, Pudsey.

1. Chairman (Barrie Blayney)

Barrie opened the meeting at 8.00pm and welcomed all 16 attendees.

A new member was welcomed to the meeting for the first time, Bob Nabozny has been a ride out regular for the past few years, having recently passed his bike test Bob has now bought a bigger bike and joined the club.

Peter Fairbank was welcomed back to the meeting after having missed a number of months due to illness, Peter reported that work on the restoration of his Jubilee had also recommenced.

2. Secretary (Andy Lodge)

Apologies for absence – Ian Barnes, Geoff Drury, Martin Holdsworth, Ian Jayne and Dave Roberts.

The East Yorkshire Branch extended an invitation to attend another quiz night at their meeting place at the Bowmans Hotel on the Thursday 16th April, Seven branch members made the journey across to Howden (all on their bikes) so thanks to Nigel Birdsall, Russ & Tony Ward, Andy & Barry Lodge, Bob Nabozny (new member) and in particularly John Oldridge who made a round trip of over 120 miles on his Model 50 to represent the branch. The Yorkshire Branch members scored 39 out of a possible 50 points to put them in 3rd place in the quiz – 5 teams entered.

The Norton Owners Club AGM (Annual General Meeting) was held on Sunday 12th April at Donington Hall, the branch was represented by Andy, additionally branch members Peter Holland and John Oldridge both attended the event. Andy gave a review of the proceedings; a copy of the review will be circulated to branch members with these meeting minutes.

Members of the branch will be attending the Sowerby Bridge Show on Sunday 24th May, the branch NOC marquee will be erected for the day. The show runs from 10.30am but exhibitors are obviously asked to arrive earlier to set up the display. The marquee will hopefully be erected on the Saturday evening (weather permitting). The event location is: Shire Cruises Wharf

Sowerby Bridge

HX6 2AG

Admission on the day for exhibitors is £6 (space permitting) or £5 if a pre-booking is made. This event along with the Hebden Bridge Vintage weekend are both currently advertised in Roadholder and on the main NOC website.

The International Rally in Wicklow Ireland takes place from 29th May to 1st June, the branch will be well represented at the event and feedback will be given at the June meeting about the rally.

On May 1st Geoff Duke died at the age of 92. A 6 times World Champion and 6 times TT winner, Geoff Duke rode for Norton and was of course a Vice-President of the Norton Owners Club.

Geoff Drury had an accident on his slimline Dominator at the weekend; fortunately he suffered only minor injuries and asked if anybody has a slimline petrol tank they could lend him whilst his gets repaired. Nigel Birdsall kindly offered to lend Geoff a tank.

3. Ride Outs 2015 (Andy Lodge)

The next ride out will occur on Saturday 16th May; unfortunately Geoff Drury has had an accident on his Dominator that will prevent him from organising and leading the run. Andy will therefore organise a run out to the East Coast. The meeting place will be at the Little Chef on the A64 eastbound close to Tadcaster, meeting time will be 10.00am for a 10.30am prompt start.

Junes scheduled ride out is planned for Saturday 13th June, Peter Holland kindly volunteered to organise the ride out. Details will be provided closer to the date.

4. Treasurers report (Peter Driver)

The branch has a balance of £874.66 in the bank account at the present time

5. Any Other Business (Barrie Blayney)

Following on from the AGM review discussion about insurance at events, Albert mentioned that the VMCC recently had problems putting on an indoor display at an event, they were told that insurance requirements meant that all the bikes now had to have fuel completely drained from their tanks for this particular indoor event.

Peter Driver enquired about what application green polishing soap was supposed to be used for (when used with a polishing mop), Peter was advised that the green soap is classed as soft and can be used on Alloy and generally anything else.

A question was asked about the dates of the Steeton bike show and the Haworth show at the Bronte Hotel. The Steeton show that used to be held midweek is now believed to be held at the Skipton Auction Mart on Sunday 28th June and starts at 12.00 noon, this is organised by the Girder Fork Club with proceeds going to charity. No information is available at the moment on the dates of the Haworth Show – if anybody can help please advise Andy.

Albert also made members aware of the Bike Show at the Guide Inn on 29th July – Flyer attached.

Post Meeting Branch EC discussion – at the June meeting the branch needs to try to get firm commitments for attendance at the Hardraw 10th anniversary event (4th, 5th and 6th September) so that we can start making firm arrangements, at present only 1-person is known to have made a booking at the Green Dragon.

The meeting was formally closed and sandwiches were provided by the staff at the Marsh.

Andy Lodge – Yorkshire Branch Secretary

Don't forget all details of the branch activities can be found on our web-site - http://yorkshire.branches.nortonownersclub.org

Date of next meeting 10th June.



Yorkshire Branch



Branch Meeting Minutes – 13th May 2015

Venue - The Marsh, Pudsey.

1. Chairman (Barrie Blayney)

Barrie opened the meeting at 8.00pm and welcomed all 16 attendees.

A new member was welcomed to the meeting for the first time, Bob Nabozny has been a ride out regular for the past few years, having recently passed his bike test Bob has now bought a bigger bike and joined the club.

Peter Fairbank was welcomed back to the meeting after having missed a number of months due to illness, Peter reported that work on the restoration of his Jubilee had also recommenced.

2. Secretary (Andy Lodge)

Apologies for absence – Ian Barnes, Geoff Drury, Martin Holdsworth, Ian Jayne and Dave Roberts.

The East Yorkshire Branch extended an invitation to attend another quiz night at their meeting place at the Bowmans Hotel on the Thursday 16th April, Seven branch members made the journey across to Howden (all on their bikes) so thanks to Nigel Birdsall, Russ & Tony Ward, Andy & Barry Lodge, Bob Nabozny (new member) and in particularly John Oldridge who made a round trip of over 120 miles on his Model 50 to represent the branch. The Yorkshire Branch members scored 39 out of a possible 50 points to put them in 3rd place in the quiz – 5 teams entered.

The Norton Owners Club AGM (Annual General Meeting) was held on Sunday 12th April at Donington Hall, the branch was represented by Andy, additionally branch members Peter Holland and John Oldridge both attended the event. Andy gave a review of the proceedings; a copy of the review will be circulated to branch members with these meeting minutes.

Members of the branch will be attending the Sowerby Bridge Show on Sunday 24th May, the branch NOC marquee will be erected for the day. The show runs from 10.30am but exhibitors are obviously asked to arrive earlier to set up the display. The marquee will hopefully be erected on the Saturday evening (weather permitting). The event location is: Shire Cruises Wharf

Sowerby Bridge

HX6 2AG

Admission on the day for exhibitors is £6 (space permitting) or £5 if a pre-booking is made. This event along with the Hebden Bridge Vintage weekend are both currently advertised in Roadholder and on the main NOC website.

The International Rally in Wicklow Ireland takes place from 29th May to 1st June, the branch will be well represented at the event and feedback will be given at the June meeting about the rally.

On May 1st Geoff Duke died at the age of 92. A 6 times World Champion and 6 times TT winner, Geoff Duke rode for Norton and was of course a Vice-President of the Norton Owners Club.

Geoff Drury had an accident on his slimline Dominator at the weekend; fortunately he suffered only minor injuries and asked if anybody has a slimline petrol tank they could lend him whilst his gets repaired. Nigel Birdsall kindly offered to lend Geoff a tank.

3. Ride Outs 2015 (Andy Lodge)

The next ride out will occur on Saturday 16th May; unfortunately Geoff Drury has had an accident on his Dominator that will prevent him from organising and leading the run. Andy will therefore organise a run out to the East Coast. The meeting place will be at the Little Chef on the A64 eastbound close to Tadcaster, meeting time will be 10.00am for a 10.30am prompt start.

Junes scheduled ride out is planned for Saturday 13th June, Peter Holland kindly volunteered to organise the ride out. Details will be provided closer to the date.

4. Treasurers report (Peter Driver)

The branch has a balance of £874.66 in the bank account at the present time

5. Any Other Business (Barrie Blayney)

Following on from the AGM review discussion about insurance at events, Albert mentioned that the VMCC recently had problems putting on an indoor display at an event, they were told that insurance requirements meant that all the bikes now had to have fuel completely drained from their tanks for this particular indoor event.

Peter Driver enquired about what application green polishing soap was supposed to be used for (when used with a polishing mop), Peter was advised that the green soap is classed as soft and can be used on Alloy and generally anything else.

A question was asked about the dates of the Steeton bike show and the Haworth show at the Bronte Hotel. The Steeton show that used to be held midweek is now believed to be held at the Skipton Auction Mart on Sunday 28th June and starts at 12.00 noon, this is organised by the Girder Fork Club with proceeds going to charity. No information is available at the moment on the dates of the Haworth Show – if anybody can help please advise Andy.

Albert also made members aware of the Bike Show at the Guide Inn on 29th July – Flyer attached.

Post Meeting Branch EC discussion – at the June meeting the branch needs to try to get firm commitments for attendance at the Hardraw 10th anniversary event (4th, 5th and 6th September) so that we can start making firm arrangements, at present only 1-person is known to have made a booking at the Green Dragon.

The meeting was formally closed and sandwiches were provided by the staff at the Marsh.

Andy Lodge – Yorkshire Branch Secretary

Don't forget all details of the branch activities can be found on our web-site - http://yorkshire.branches.nortonownersclub.org

Date of next meeting 10th June.



Yorkshire Branch



Branch Meeting Minutes – 13th May 2015

Venue - The Marsh, Pudsey.

1. Chairman (Barrie Blayney)

Barrie opened the meeting at 8.00pm and welcomed all 16 attendees.

A new member was welcomed to the meeting for the first time, Bob Nabozny has been a ride out regular for the past few years, having recently passed his bike test Bob has now bought a bigger bike and joined the club.

Peter Fairbank was welcomed back to the meeting after having missed a number of months due to illness, Peter reported that work on the restoration of his Jubilee had also recommenced.

2. Secretary (Andy Lodge)

Apologies for absence – Ian Barnes, Geoff Drury, Martin Holdsworth, Ian Jayne and Dave Roberts.

The East Yorkshire Branch extended an invitation to attend another quiz night at their meeting place at the Bowmans Hotel on the Thursday 16th April, Seven branch members made the journey across to Howden (all on their bikes) so thanks to Nigel Birdsall, Russ & Tony Ward, Andy & Barry Lodge, Bob Nabozny (new member) and in particularly John Oldridge who made a round trip of over 120 miles on his Model 50 to represent the branch. The Yorkshire Branch members scored 39 out of a possible 50 points to put them in 3rd place in the quiz – 5 teams entered.

The Norton Owners Club AGM (Annual General Meeting) was held on Sunday 12th April at Donington Hall, the branch was represented by Andy, additionally branch members Peter Holland and John Oldridge both attended the event. Andy gave a review of the proceedings; a copy of the review will be circulated to branch members with these meeting minutes.

Members of the branch will be attending the Sowerby Bridge Show on Sunday 24th May, the branch NOC marquee will be erected for the day. The show runs from 10.30am but exhibitors are obviously asked to arrive earlier to set up the display. The marquee will hopefully be erected on the Saturday evening (weather permitting). The event location is: Shire Cruises Wharf

Sowerby Bridge

HX6 2AG

Admission on the day for exhibitors is £6 (space permitting) or £5 if a pre-booking is made. This event along with the Hebden Bridge Vintage weekend are both currently advertised in Roadholder and on the main NOC website.

The International Rally in Wicklow Ireland takes place from 29th May to 1st June, the branch will be well represented at the event and feedback will be given at the June meeting about the rally.

On May 1st Geoff Duke died at the age of 92. A 6 times World Champion and 6 times TT winner, Geoff Duke rode for Norton and was of course a Vice-President of the Norton Owners Club.

Geoff Drury had an accident on his slimline Dominator at the weekend; fortunately he suffered only minor injuries and asked if anybody has a slimline petrol tank they could lend him whilst his gets repaired. Nigel Birdsall kindly offered to lend Geoff a tank.

3. Ride Outs 2015 (Andy Lodge)

The next ride out will occur on Saturday 16th May; unfortunately Geoff Drury has had an accident on his Dominator that will prevent him from organising and leading the run. Andy will therefore organise a run out to the East Coast. The meeting place will be at the Little Chef on the A64 eastbound close to Tadcaster, meeting time will be 10.00am for a 10.30am prompt start.

Junes scheduled ride out is planned for Saturday 13th June, Peter Holland kindly volunteered to organise the ride out. Details will be provided closer to the date.

4. Treasurers report (Peter Driver)

The branch has a balance of £874.66 in the bank account at the present time

5. Any Other Business (Barrie Blayney)

Following on from the AGM review discussion about insurance at events, Albert mentioned that the VMCC recently had problems putting on an indoor display at an event, they were told that insurance requirements meant that all the bikes now had to have fuel completely drained from their tanks for this particular indoor event.

Peter Driver enquired about what application green polishing soap was supposed to be used for (when used with a polishing mop), Peter was advised that the green soap is classed as soft and can be used on Alloy and generally anything else.

A question was asked about the dates of the Steeton bike show and the Haworth show at the Bronte Hotel. The Steeton show that used to be held midweek is now believed to be held at the Skipton Auction Mart on Sunday 28th June and starts at 12.00 noon, this is organised by the Girder Fork Club with proceeds going to charity. No information is available at the moment on the dates of the Haworth Show – if anybody can help please advise Andy.

Albert also made members aware of the Bike Show at the Guide Inn on 29th July – Flyer attached.

Post Meeting Branch EC discussion – at the June meeting the branch needs to try to get firm commitments for attendance at the Hardraw 10th anniversary event (4th, 5th and 6th September) so that we can start making firm arrangements, at present only 1-person is known to have made a booking at the Green Dragon.

The meeting was formally closed and sandwiches were provided by the staff at the Marsh.

Andy Lodge – Yorkshire Branch Secretary

Don't forget all details of the branch activities can be found on our web-site - http://yorkshire.branches.nortonownersclub.org

Date of next meeting 10th June.